

# NOTICE TO MEMBERS WHO WORK OR LIVE IN THE TORONTO PUBLIC HEALTH CATCHMENT AREA

## COVID-19 Vaccine Appointment Information for Members Providing In-Person Services

Dear Members,

You are receiving this email because you either work or live in the catchment area of the Toronto Public Health according to the information you have provided to the College. <u>If this is not the case, please disregard this notice</u> and take steps to correct the information provided.

Toronto Public Health has asked the College to notify members in their district that you may be eligible to book your COVID-19 vaccine appointment.

#### Toronto Public Health wishes to communicate the following:

#### **COVID-19 Vaccine Call Centre and Website Announcement**

Toronto hospitals and their partner Ontario Health Teams (OHTs) have launched a centralized COVID-19 call centre and website to support eligible adults in Toronto to pre-register or book their vaccination appointments. The **Toronto COVID-19 Vaccine Call Centre and Website** will now support priority populations identified as part of Phase I in the Ontario Vaccine Distribution Plan.

- People who are 80 years of age and older (born in 1941 or before)
- Health care workers in priority risk groups
- Indigenous adults (16 years and older)

People from these priority groups can now go to <a href="www.vaccineto.ca">www.vaccineto.ca</a> or <a href="toronto.ca/covid19">toronto.ca/covid19</a> to access the pre-registration or appointment booking systems for sites near to them. People can also call 1-888-385-1910 for assistance to complete preregistration forms and book appointments at local vaccine clinics operated by participating hospitals and OHTs.

Please note, COVID-19 vaccinations in Toronto are by appointment only and there are no walk-in clinics at this time. Eligible individuals should only sign up at one vaccination clinic site and are asked to not pre-register or book appointments at multiple locations. Individuals are also encouraged to pre-register or book an appointment at the clinics nearest to where they live and, in the case of health care workers, closest to where they work.

For additional information, please continue to consult with <u>Toronto Public Health</u>'s website.

If you wish to download a copy of your College Membership Card you may do so by:

- 1. Logging into your membership account: <a href="https://members.cpo.on.ca/">https://members.cpo.on.ca/</a>
- 2. Go to the "My Account" on the left side menu
- 3. Click on the "Print Receipt/Membership Card"

Please direct any questions or requests for further information to Toronto Public Health.

To review the College's previous updates, please visit our COVID-19 webpage.

Rick Morris, Ph.D., C.Psych. Registrar & Executive Director

### Please don't unsubscribe...

The College uses e-mail to communicate with members as this is a quick and efficient method to bring important information to members' attention. If you unsubscribe by clicking on 'SafeUnsubscribe' below you will not receive these important, often time-sensitive, notices as the College does not distribute similar information by regular mail. If you have any questions, please contact the College.





